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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Staff Attorney
RE:
EIR/webRegistry Phase 3 WECC Cutover Date Rescheduled
DATE:

October 11, 2013
Dear WEQ Members and Interested Industry Participants
In an effort to support the industry, the cutover date from the Western Electric Coordinating Council (WECC) Registry to EIR/webRegistry originally scheduled for Tuesday, October 15, 2013 will be rescheduled to Tuesday, October 29, 2013.  These additional two weeks will allow entities more time to review and re-register data into webRegistry.  All WECC entities must have re-registered data by October 25, 2013 in order for the data to be included in the active publication on October 29, 2013.  The WECC Registry will officially retire at midnight (00:00 CST) on October 29, 2013, at which time EIR/webRegistry will become the source for Transmission Path and Adjacency Data.

The rescheduling of the cutover date will also impact the retirement date of the CSV and MDB publication file formats as the registry transitions to suing the XML publication file format exclusively.  This retirement date, originally scheduled for October 29, 2013 will now be delayed until mid-November.  A communication will be made to the industry in the upcoming week to confirm the new retirement date. 
Phase 3 also includes the retirement of legacy TSIN items retained in webRegistry as part of the initial transition. This activity will take place during the 1st Quarter 2014.  More information will be provided to the industry on the items to be retired and any action entities may need to take later this year.

The NAESB owned EIR business process replaced the NERC TSIN registry business process in November 2012. The registry serves as the central repository for information within the electric industry. OATI webRegistry provides the functionality that implements the EIR business process. OATI is the NAESB chosen system administrator. 

Best Regards,

Caroline Trum
cc: Rae McQuade, President
EIR/webRegistry Phase 3 WECC Cutover Date Rescheduled

